Ange Kenos [KenosA@avemaria.melb.catholic.edu.au]

The latest changes to our national health care system are a total disgrace and ads unAustralian as I can think of. To be blunt, the federal Liberal government is turning our health care system into a class system, the have and have nots.

The whole thing is falling apart under their management and is far removed from the original 1970s model that had, at its heart, the interest of all people. This latest version is designed to ensure that those who can afford will get the champagne best and others will get what is left, down the line, according to income.

Also there has been far too little attention to resolving the legal issues behind the medical indemnity crisis. Making the patients pay more appears to be at the heart of the AMA's and the government's philosophy instead of targeting the causes of iatrogenesis, malpractice, fraud... What is being done about medico-legal education? Has anyone considered a Diploma of medical Jurisprudence as I recommended to then Vic health minister Roper some twenty years ago?

All people in a civilised society have the right to full medical attention. Health is not a privilege but a right. Anything else is unacceptable. Yet the dollar is more important to some than to others.

It is time to reverse that trend. We also need to look at the relationship between doctors and pharmaceutical companies, at doctors tax rip offs, their seminars/ conferences that are really holidays in luxurious places and so much more. We also need to look at medical university entry and whether places should be set aside for mature age students and others who care more about patients than the dollar.
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